
E-mail from Volunteer Lawyers Client Tiffany Duke  

 

I wanted to let you know how thankful and grateful I am for Katrina D. Brown of 

Birmingham Bar Volunteer Lawyers Program and Meg Philips of Legal Services of 

Alabama for their help with my case.  
  

Thank you for all your hard work, and coming to my rescue. You all literally 

stopped what you were doing and reached out to assist me in my case; 

showing that you were concerned and cared about my situation.  
  

On April 11, 2016, I was summoned to court on a credit card dispute matter with 

Citi Card. The credit card company sold my account to Midland Financial who 

was seeking over $3600 plus attorney’s fees on a credit card that I paid the $500 

balance off back in 2007 and was closed. The credit card did not appear on my 

Credit Report, but I did not know if having proof of that would be enough.  
  

The judge directed me to go down the hallway and speak with a Volunteer 

Lawyer to represent me. The two lawyers I met and who also represented me 

were Katrina and Megan. Both Katrina and Megan helped me through the legal 

process that has resulted in a conclusion that is going to make my life much 

easier. The judge ruled in my favor.  
  

I highly recommend the Volunteer Lawyers to anyone in need or at a lost 

financially of obtaining lawyer. Katrina and Megan did an outstanding job 

defending me. Thank you both so much for being my guardian angel in this 

case. 

 

Sincerely,  

Tiffany Y. Duke 

 


